Simpson Elementary SBDM Council Minutes for September 24, 2013

The Simpson Elementary SBDM Council met on September 23, 2013 in the school's conference room. Those present included Stacy Vaughn, Cindy Burk, Bethanne Pardue, Joey Kilburn, Celeste Jones, and Joyce Pais. Those absent were Sherry Heath, Dawn Thomas, and Brandi Coates.

The meeting was called to order by Joyce Pais, Principal. The agenda was approved by Celeste Jones with a second by Bethanne Pardue. Mrs. Pais read the minutes from the August meeting. The minutes were approved by Celeste Jones with a second by Stacy Vaughn.

Mrs. Pais handed out the budget report as of August 31, 2013. Since the report was printed monies have been spent on Common Core Books and supplies. She discussed the hospitality fund with 37 staff not having paid as of yet. Teachers vending monies were used for pizza for the student leadership group. All other monies are to be used on students for this year.

Old business was discussed concerning the GT Program/Interventionist positions. Mrs. Debbie Bush will work Mondays and Tuesdays with the GT students with her salary not exceeding \$5,000. Ms. Rachel Cothern will be the interventionist and will work with the $45^{th} - 65^{th}$ percentile students. Her salary is not to exceed \$7,800. Ms. Harding is the teacher on staff working with the GT Program and her stipend is not to exceed \$1,000.

New business included STAR and K-Prep results. Mrs. Pais passed out the information with all the results. She explained the findings to the committee.

A motion was made by Celeste Jones to adjourn with a second by Cindy Burk.

Respectfully submitted,

Cindy Burk, Secretary

bg/cb